Older Peoples’ Network (South West Surrey)
Meeting Minutes
	Meeting Date:
	Thursday 8th October

	Venue:
	Zoom

	Chair:
	Alastair Shanks 

	Minute taker:
	Laura Dunham
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	Organisation 
	Email 

	Alastair Shanks
	Right at Home
	alastair.shanks@rightathomeuk.com 

	Laura Dunham
	Voluntary Action South West Surrey
	l.dunham@vasws.org.uk 

	Jane Todd
	Waverley Borough Council
	jane.todd@waverley.gov.uk 

	Jean Spencer
	Age UK Surrey
	jean.spencer1@nhs.net 

	Rachael Nicolaou
	Seniors Helping Seniors
	rachel@seniorshelpingseniors.co.uk 

	Rachael Doeg
	Social Prescribing
	r.doeg@vasws.org.uk 

	Jonathan Knight
	Social Prescribing
	j.knight@vasws.org.uk 

	Diana Rang
	Social Prescribing
	d.rang@vasws.org.uk 

	Elaine Clement
	The Hunter Centre
	manager@thehuntercentre.co.uk 

	Angie Taylor
	Surrey Coalition of Disabled People
	angie.taylor@surreycoalition.org.uk 

	Mike Rowlands
	Surrey County Council
	michael.rowlands@surreycc.gov.uk 

	Kelly Westwood
	Age UK Surrey
	kelly.westwood@ageuksurrey.org.uk 

	Tricia Barker
	Sight for Surrey
	tbarker@sightforsurrey.org.uk 

	Betty Ames
	Individual
	

	Mary Champkins
	Young Onset Dementia Service Surrey and Borders Partnership
	mary.champkins@sabp.nhs.uk 

	Amanda Emmerson
	Waverley Locality Team
	amanda.emerson@surreycc.gov.uk 

	Sarah Browne
	Healthwatch Surrey
	sarah.browne@healthwatchsurrey.co.uk 

	Evelyn Chiota
	Milford Clockhouse
	manager@clockhouse.org.uk 

	Ali Porteous
	Surrey Care Association 
	workforce@surreycare.org.uk


	ITEM
	NOTES
	ACTION

	1


	Welcome and Apologies

1. Steve Forward – Waverley hoppa

2. Tony Docker – Home Instead

3. June Trantom – Farnham Assist


	

	2. 
	Notes on the minutes from the previous meeting – There were no comments or amendments to be made to the previous meeting’s minutes from July.

	

	3.
	Matters Arising – There were no matters arising.
	

	4. 
5.

	Jacintha Bennett – NHS Surrey Heartlands Clinical Commissioning Group- Flu Vaccination Campaign

The flu vaccination is the best protection for you and those around you which is why it is offered for free for those most at risk.
Vaccinations started in September and continues over the winter months, with appointments available throughout the season (so there is still plenty of time to book). Priority is given to those who are most at risk of flu. GP practices and pharmacies receive phased deliveries of the vaccine and flu clinics are scheduled to coincide with these deliveries. By staggering appointments over the winter months, we can help protect as many people as possible from flu.
Please note that if you are aged between 50 and 64 and are not in a clinical at risk group, the earliest you will be offered a flu vaccination is November. This is to ensure that those who are most at risk are vaccinated first. Thank you in advance for your patience, understanding and cooperation. If you are aged 50 to 64 and are in a clinical at risk group which is eligible for the flu vaccination, for example you have a health condition which puts you at risk from the flu, you will be invited earlier. Please contact your GP practice for more information or visit your local community pharmacy

If you are a household member or a carer of a shielded patient, you are eligible for the flu vaccination. Please contact your GP practice for more information or visit your local community pharmacy.
Further information about the flu vaccination and a communications toolkit is attached. Please contact Jacintha with any questions: jacintha.bennett@nhs.net 
Agency Updates:

Jane Todd – Waverley Borough Council
Reconnections: This is a new service for people aged over 65-years-old that feel socially isolated or lonely. It is not like usual befriending schemes, the team aim to help people find their love of life again through companionship, encouragement and ideas to help them make new friends. They will help people rediscover hobbies and interests or try new activities in their local community. The service is funded by Surrey Heartlands ICP available across Guildford and Waverley. People can self-refer as well as receive a referral via an agency. The service manager will be supported by a small team as well as volunteers. The team will also work closely with the Social Prescribers across the borough. For more information, follow this link: https://www.independentage.org/reconnections 

Waverley Borough Council has recently allocated just over £56,000 to local organisations that support residents in need. This money was part of a £63 million grant for local authorities in England to help those who are struggling to afford food and other essentials due to covid-19. Waverley agreed its allocated funds should be distributed via local organisations working in the heart of the community who know their communities well and this partnership approach means these funds will be spent where they are needed most.  

The fund can help with things like food and other essential items such as a new cooker, school uniform and bus fair to get people job interviews but must be required because of the impact of covid-19. Residents should contact their local organisation directly if they feel they need support, to talk through their situation. Some organisations will require applications to be supported by a referee such as a head teacher, social worker, GP or health visitor.     

Jean Spencer – Age UK Surrey
Jean is the Befriending Coordinator for Age UK Surrey. Since lockdown they have set up an emergency helpline and have been offering volunteer support to older people who have needed help with prescriptions, shopping and telephone befriending. They have had over 500 referrals and 600 volunteers contacted them wanting to help during the lockdown. About 450 have gone through the process of registering with them. As restrictions reduced and people went back to work, volunteers were lost and the organisation are always on the lookout for more volunteers.

Befriending service: This service stopped at the start of lockdown as face-face visiting could not happen. Instead telephone calls took place. In the summer they were meeting outside and now going into houses maintaining social distancing and wearing masks. There are no new volunteers being recruited to do this. 

Currently, they are looking into developing services and looking to maintain the telephone and shopping service for as long as they can. 

Digital Buddies: In this project volunteers are assisting people with queries about how to use technology. The team are also looking at introducing letter buddies, as they have managed to set up pen pal volunteers for those not comfortable with telephone/virtual calls. This will be countywide. Further updates to follow.
The longer the pandemic has gone on the mental and physical health of clients has been affected. The restrictions have caused a massive emotional impact on people. This is still ongoing because there is an anxiety about being in touch with people, even though they have been told they can go out and mix. They are looking at how to improve peoples’ confidence.

There are two people covering the service now. Both are part-time.

There has been amazing people out there who have come forward to help in the communities and the service would like to maintain them with the organisation for as long as they can. 
Other services being provided by the organisation include: advice and information service, shop mobility and Zoom coffee mornings. They are trying to keep services going as much as they can.

Rachael Nicolaou - Seniors Helping Seniors
The team have been taking people out and about and making sure they feel comfortable when they do so.
Seniors Helping Seniors is a care agency where people pay for services and they pay for carers. Personal medical care is not given. There is no minimum age limit and it has been running for two and a half years now.
Rachael Doeg- Social Prescribing Link Worker at Voluntary Action South West Surrey
Rachael is a new Social Prescribing Link Worker and is getting to know what support is out there. The service supports anyone aged 18+. Support provided is non-medical and helps people with all sorts of things. The challenge is knowing what organisations are out there to help people. So far it has become apparent there are a proportion of people who do not want to get involved with digital activities. This is presenting as an obstacle. The more they know about what is out there, the better.

Jonathan Knight – Social Prescribing Link Worker, Voluntary Action South West Surrey
Jonathan is a new Social Prescribing Link Worker covering East Waverley. He is currently finding out what is available in the area and has been able do a good amount of work already with clients to link them in to shopping services.

Godalming leisure centre has just started some community classes. 

Diana Rang – Social Prescribing Link Worker, Voluntary Action South West Surrey
Diana is finding it helpful to hear about what everyone is doing, as she is still learning about what is happening in the area.

It has become evident that it is not always easy to link people with digital activities/groups.
Elaine Clement – The Hunter Centre
The Hunter Centre re-opened on 3rd August after the risk assessment was finalised. All safety measures were put in place and the staff wear masks. To start with daily numbers were reduced to just six people. After a month they had many referrals come through that daily bubble was increased to nine. There is still a waiting list of people wanting to come back to the centre. They do not want to allow more than nine people in at a time as this is a manageable number. They have a staff ratio of 1:3. Until they feel it’s safe enough to increase numbers they will. Carers must wait in the car park and cannot come into the day centre with clients. 
Angie Taylor – Surrey Coalition of Disabled People

The coalition’s activities and meetings are all online taking place virtually. On Monday afternoon there is an activity called Limitless which is a discussion group meeting for half an hour to an hour. This week was the first week and they talked about Facebook. Over the last couple of sessions, they have spoken about mind reading and telepathy. 
Mike Rowlands – Surrey County Council
Mike is looking to know what is out there and to get a feel for the services available. The team are always struggling to find services to refer people to. 
Kelly Westwood – Age UK Surrey
The Home Helps service was put on hold until middle of July and the team were only doing essential tasks until then. From July, Home Helps were doing general cleaning and since re-starting they have taken on new clients. All Home Helps wear PPE and follow all government guidelines.

The service for some clients is on hold as they have health conditions and are concerned about Home Helps going in.
The service is still running and waiting each day for various updates from different areas. Being mindful of the risk levels in each area.

There has been a rise in the need for the shopping service. They are just waiting to see if anything changes but this seems to be doing well.
Charlotte: Are older people happy for people to go into their homes?

At the start of July, they were getting a mixed response. A lot of clients are still on hold, they want to hear the next update and there is quite a lot of fear. A lot of clients have become isolated and lonely.  Do Home Helps talk about falls prevention? Not yet but Charlotte would like to connect with Kelly.

Tricia Barker – Sight for Surrey 

Sight for Surrey are supporting people and checking in on service users by telephone. If people need support, the best place for them to get this is the help desk and the calls will be directed to the right team member.
Alastair: How is Sight for Surrey supporting people to be more included digitally?

Gary is there to help with the technology side of things. People with sight and hearing loss have various apps they can download and there is specialist hardware too.

There is an initiative in Cranleigh looking at the whole digital inclusion side for people unsure about how to get on with technology. They are currently looking for lots of feedback. Smart Cranleigh are involved in it but it is wider than that. 

Rachael: How far down the line is this project?
Are there volunteers out there that could visit and do this with people to help them get online. Yes – there’s a group called Digital Buddies, they are helping people with technology. Tricia will get more information about this and send to Laura to cascade.

Betty Ames – Individual

Betty has received support with using technology to ensure she is included in meetings and virtual groups. There is a higher cost for her to get linked in more formally and this is currently being explored. Betty would like to be linked in to ensure she knows when meetings are taking place and would like to attend these on the telephone where she can listen in and contribute over the telephone.
The Older Peoples’ Network is very effective.
Mary Champkins – Young Onset Dementia Service, Surrey and Borders Patnership
Mary is a Specialist Occupational Therapist for the Young Onset Dementia Service with Surrey and Borders Partnership. They are doing face-face visits and a lot of the people they are seeing are interested in exploring technology, however, they need support and need somebody to be with them to help access it. 

There is a huge need for befriending services that are face-face because all support is online.

Amanda Emmerson – Waverley Locality Team 

Amanda is a care practitioner for the Waverley Locality Team and the team have been carrying out as much work as they can over the telephone.
Flu Vaccine: Action for Carers have a set of vouchers that people can access.
Sarah Browne – Healthwatch Surrey

Sarah works within the engagement side of Healthwatch Surrey and is the Community Engagement Lead. Dropping into as many groups virtually. She would like to link up with anyone that provides befriending services. 
The team have been joining focus groups and running their own focus groups. They need to reach the people who are not using technology and are looking at ways to reach these people through ideas such as door drops. Other methods are also being explored.
If you know of anyone who is isolated in the area please let Healthwatch know so they can connect to them and have a chat about their experience.

Evelyn Chiota– The Milford Clockhouse
Evelyn works at the Milford Clockhouse. They are looking to open on 3rd November. The charity shop and book shop are open on a Wednesdays. Recruiting new volunteers seems to be a challenge and they are looking at getting more help when the service re-opens in November.
Alastair Shanks– Right at Home

A few clients cancelled the service at the start of lockdown, however, most are now back with them. They are seeing a lot of demand for care services and live-in care.
In pre-covid times Right at Home runs community groups such as: Love To Move, Singing For The Mind and Sunflower Cafes but these are now on hold. They are running Zoom groups instead for Signing For The Mind and Love To Move. If people can access these and get online, they would like to see people there. The people attending do tend to be people who have someone with them to help them access it.
If anyone would like to register to attend the virtual groups, this can be done via this link: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSewatNCK0k8m9Qp6m7g0GLJE_lJ_DYVTakCvvGwIC1ODgXUuQ/viewform 
People with hidden disabilities are struggling when out and about. Locally in Farnham Right at Home has been trying to address this through the Farnham Town Council and the Chamber of Commerce. For the people who are struggling they can wear the Sunflower Hidden Disability Lanyards to highlight that they cannot socially distance or wear masks like others do. If anyone wants one get in touch with the office and order these lanyards, please do and these can be posted out. The contact details are: Telephone: 01252 783426 or Email: hello@rightathomegf.co.uk
Ali Porteous – Surrey Care Association
Ali spoke about Proud to Care Surrey. Across the nation there are various Proud to Care services. It is not just used as a job board to get more knowledge about working in care industry but a page to allow people to learn about and hyperlink to services. If you’ve got services that you would like people to know about this can be hosted within Proud Care.
Laura Dunham -Voluntary Action South West Surrey

The volunteer centre based in Guildford is now open two days a week for two hours: Mondays and Thursdays, 10.30am-12.30pm. It is open to the public for drop-ins to talk about volunteering roles, services, social activities and support to help wellbeing. The team are also available to assist on the telephone Monday- Friday 9am-5pm. Phone: 01483 565456 or email communitypoint@vasws.org.uk with any queries.
If organisations have any updates to share, details of events, news or training events please send this to Laura for inclusion in the weekly newsletter and on social media. Email: l.dunham@vasws.org.uk 

AOB
Digital Exclusion

Alastair Shanks: There is a large chunk of people who are feeling more isolated because they cannot access things that are online or virtual groups. Is there any support for these people? Any examples of issues people have seen?

Kelly Rowlands:  Age UK Surrey has seen a few issues with the shopping area, initially it was difficult for people to get online and book delivery slots. A lot of people are worried about using technology. This has also been seen with banking. Any extra support or projects to help people would be beneficial. 
Angie Taylor: Informed people that those over 50 – 64-years-old may be getting a text from the government about the flu vaccination. According to the text message received if you are not at risk, you will not be offered the flu vaccination until November/December. An update will be sent as a generic government text and does not apply if you already have an underlying health condition. 

Angie suggested adding the telephone number for people to dial into Zoom onto the agenda in-case anyone has technical problems.
Ali Porteous: The general situation is that there has been a much greater request for the flu vaccine than anticipated. People are urged to get this if they are in the high-risk groups. If you are previously receiving this vaccination, it is important to continue to get it.
Betty Ames: Would like to see more Older Peoples’ Network meetings as they are very practical and valuable. The ending of social groups is a disaster for people. Would like to get through to the government somehow. People are getting worse. Please don’t make all groups online.

	

	6.
	Next meeting date: 

TBC -  2021
	


